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BOARD MEETING MINUTES: June 24, 2015
Bud Everts called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM at the Filtration Plant.
Attending:       Bud Everts, Rebecca Cabral, and Kirk Epperly.  
Also present:   Barbara and Phil Abel, Marco Casillas, Bruce Cunningham, Melody Cameron, Dave Neves, and Stacey Johnson.
Maintenance report:  Barbara indicated that she was expecting to retire from the Water Plant Operator position soon. Rebecca said that she may not be able to spend the time needed. Kirk indicated that he would meet with Barbara and Rebecca to discuss.

Communication and Correspondence:  

1) Phil submitted a “Future and Ongoing Costs” document to the board which identified costs associated with the water treatment plant, storage tanks, vault, and spring line. 
New/Old Business:
1) The board reviewed the document that Phil and Barbara provided describing Future and Ongoing Costs. These figures will be used by the board during the preparation of the Capital Improvement Plan and the Budget.
2) The Consumer Confidence report was discussed. Phil will assist Bud in getting out the CCR copy to the state. Stacey has already mailed a CCR copy to the community and will follow up with Cheri to post a copy to the website. Stacey will also email a copy to those community members that the company has email addresses for.
3) Kathie Smith with the Department of Agriculture requested a copy of the Water Companies Financial review and a map of the community. Phil supplied Kathie the requested documents.
4) Bud mentioned that there will be a free Funding Fair put on by the California Financing Coordinating Committee (CFCC) to focus on water-related infrastructure project funding for Mutual Water companies and other small organizations. It will be held Wednesday, September 2 from 8:00 AM - 3:00 PM in Watsonville. Board members are encouraged to attend.
5) Phil indicated that the State Water Resource Control Board (SWRCB) usually requests our water testing results annually around the beginning of the year. Phil has not seen any requirements from the State and believes that all correspondence is now routed to Bud. Bud will check for the communication. 
6) The annual meeting will be held at the filtration plant on Sunday, July 26, 2015 at 2:30 pm. In order to be eligible to vote, accounts must be current through the 2014 - 2015 dues. Payments must be received at the PO Box by July 12, 2015. No payments are accepted at the annual meeting. 
7) The board reviewed the next billing cycle from 6/26/2015 through 7/24/2015 (28 day cycle). The board mentioned that under our current consumption, the spring is still supporting most of the community’s water requirements. The board determined that the base usage allocation of 100 gallons per day will remain in place for billing purposes through the 7/24/15 cycle.
8) Bud reviewed the Capital Improvement Plan with the group. The mid canyon bridge was mentioned and the fact that there has been damage to it over the years. The board discussed the road maintenance fund and Stacey was asked to place this topic on a future agenda. It was pointed out that reserves need to be allocated for the following funds: Debt Service, Capital Improvements, emergencies, etc.

9) Six inch line: The board indicated that they will move forward with an engineering report in the next 12 months. The estimated cost would be $20k. 
10) The 10% discount that the members receive for paying in full annually was discussed. It was pointed out that the Bylaws indicate that the dues are expected to be paid annually and that no mention of monthly payment is defined. The board will review this at a future time.

11) The proxy for the annual meeting was discussed. Stacey was asked to forward last year’s proxy statement to the board for review. The board requested that something to the effect be added to the proxy as follows: Payments must be received at the PO Box by July 12th in order to be eligible to vote during the annual meeting. The board asked Stacey to forward the proxy mailing distribution list for review by the board.
Action Items: 
· Stacey will post a copy of the CCR to the website.

· Phil with send a copy of the CCR to the State.
· Bud will look for the water testing request from the SWRCB.

· Kirk will meet with Barbara and Rebecca regarding the Water Plant Operator position.

· Stacey will place the road maintenance fund topic on a future agenda.

· Stacey will forward last year’s proxy letter and the distribution list to the board for review.
Adjournment:  Kirk moved to adjourn the meeting to Wednesday 7 PM July 15, 2015 at 19605 Manzanita Drive. Rebecca seconded. The motion was approved unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 9:25 PM.
